
 
 

 

 

 
HISTON AND IMPINGTON JUNIOR SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers                                                                                                    3rd May 2019 
 
Year 5 Performance ï óPeace Childô 

On Tuesday morning and Friday afternoon this week, Year 5 amazed audiences with their 
impressive performance of óPeace Childô. This play was based around their learning about The Maya 
civilisation as well as sharing important messages of overcoming differences. 

All elements of the play were performed to a high standard ï the singing, dancing and acting were 
all excellent. The whole year group had clearly worked together and their enjoyment was evident for 
all who saw the production. 

Well done and thank you to all in Year 5 ï the children and the staff ï for the superb performances. 

Charity Walk Friday 24th May 9:15am 
 
Following the success of the Charity Walk we have done in previous years, we have decided to 
repeat this event again. It will take place on the morning of Friday 24th May.  The School Council are 
currently deciding on the charities we will be supporting this year. There will be more information 
next week. 

   Class Photographs 

Just a reminder that on Friday 17th May class group photographs will be taken. There will also be 
individual photographs for the Year 6 leavers. 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Thanks to everyone that baked and bought at the Year 4 Cake Sale. We raised £136.32. The next 
cake sale will be on Friday 24th May and it is Year 3's turn to get baking! Thanks to events like this, 
we are able to purchase some outdoor cushions to make a reading area outside the library.  
 
Our next event is the Race Night, on Thursday 16th May which we hope you will be able to support.  
 
Fruit tuck shop will continue on a Friday break time. Remember to send your children in with 30p! 
If you are able to help prepare the fruit, please go to our Doodle Poll: 
https://doodle.com/poll/e2q3pbmvxpvefpwa 
 
We are holding a PTA meeting next Wednesday (8th May) at 7pm at school. Please come along or 
get in touch if you are able to help with our events for the rest of the year.  
 
Many thanks 
 
Email: hijspta@gmail.com 
 

 
 
Open Mic Night ï Thursday 27th June 6:30pm 
 
For those who don't know, the Open Mic Night is a chance for anyone connected with the school to 
perform music in a relaxed and informal atmosphere. In the past we have had bands, singers, 
violinists, saxophonists, cellists, recorder, guitar players and more, featuring children from our 
school as well as their parents, friends, brothers, sisters and teachers. We are looking forward to 
the feast of musical treats that we will be offered this year. Letters for interested performers will be 
ready to go out shortly, so you have plenty of time for planning and practising your performance! 
 

 
 
Free Online Safety Workshop for Parents and Carers 
 
Muddled by Minecraft or rattled by Roblox? NSPCC and O2 are running an hour-long interactive 
workshop with tips, tools and advice on how to keep your child safe online. Talking about online 
safety with your child doesnôt need to be difficult ï build your confidence to have those important 
conversations, get to know your childôs online world and learn where to go for help and advice.  
 
The workshop will take place at our school on Tuesday 21st May at 2pm. There will be separate 
letter sent home next week with more information, but we do hope that many of you will be able to 
attend. 
 
 
 



 
 

Histon and Impington Wellbeing Week 
 
As you will be aware, starting on 4th May, is Histon and Impington Wellbeing Week. We will be 
looking at aspects of this in school next week.  There is further information in the community section 
of this newsletter. 
 
 
Running Festival ï on The Rec on Bank Holiday Monday 6th May, 11:30am 
 
Donôt forget the running festival on Monday 6th May!  It is all part of the Histon & Impington Running 
Festival making this a beacon of inclusive sport in the region.  
  

Everyone is welcome to join in:   

Wheelchair users  

Families  

Able-bodied runners  

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 
 
Street Child Cricket World Cup ï on Parkerôs Piece 
 
On Saturday and Sunday of this weekend, there is cricket to enjoy on Parkerôs Piece. Follow this 
link for more information about the Street Child Cricket World Cup. 
https://www.streetchildunited.org/our-sports-events/street-child-cricket-world-cup-2019/ 
 

New Member of Staff 

We welcome Mrs Sarah Rackham to Histon and Impington Junior School. She started work at our 
school after the Easter break. Mrs Rackham is a Special Educational Needs Coordinator who will 
be working closely with Mrs Jenkins. She will be based at our school on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

   Unpaid Dinner Money 
 
We have a substantial amount of dinner money owed to the school for meals taken.  It is important 
that these debts are settled promptly please as the school has to pay our catering provider, Pabulum, 
for all meals taken. 
 
Therefore, please ensure your childôs dinner account is kept up to date and paid for in advance of 
being taken so that we donôt have to remind you.  You can set up a reminder on your ParentPay 
account when your account drops below a threshold you set.  You can set this up via your ParentPay 
account via óCommunicationô óAlert settingsô and óBalance alertsô.  
 
If you have any queries regarding your account, please contact Mrs Taylor in the School Office. 

https://www.streetchildunited.org/our-sports-events/street-child-cricket-world-cup-2019/


 
 

                         



 
 

óWord Warriorô Information 

As you are aware, as part of our English learning, we are promoting the use of varied and rich 
language in our written work as well as in our speech.  As a way of promoting this, we are inviting 
the children to become óWord Warriorsô and have selected three words per half term as a focus. 
The words for this half term are listed in the table below.  
 

Year 3 Year 4 

benevolent (adjective) 

friendly, kind, good-natured  

 

flimflam (verb) 

to trick, deceive, cheat 

 

vermillion (adjective) 

a brilliant red colour 

 

malign (verb) 

to speak badly of a person 

 

paltry (adjective) 

small, meagre, worthless 

 

crestfallen (adjective) 

sad, disappointed 

 

Year 5 Year 6 

cantankerous (adjective) 

bad-tempered, argumentative, uncooperative 

 

taciturn (adjective) 

silent, not in the mood to talk 

 

rankle (verb) 

 to cause continuing annoyance or resentment, continue to 

be painful 

 

dolorous (adjective) 

experiencing or displaying sadness or pain 

 

extol (verb) 

to praise enthusiastically, gush about 

 

alacrity (noun) 

cheerful readiness, willingness 

 

 

 

We hope the children will become familiar with these words and hopefully you will hear them being 
used in the correct context at home too. Word Warrior displays will be used in classrooms to praise 
children who have used these words or other imaginative language they discover. Please feel free 
to discuss other interesting words with your child and they can share these with their class. We look 
forward to seeing lots of óWord Warriorsô around school!   
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Mrs Inman and Miss Allen                                



 
 

Cross Country Event 

On Thursday 2nd May seven eager teams competed in the annual Cross Country Relay 
Championships at Priory Park in St Neots. In teams of four, each member had to run 1.2km around 
a very large field! Everyone did their very best and we were extremely proud of them all, both on 
and off the running track. 

Particular congratulations to the Girls A team who finished 12th overall in the Girls Relay race and 
the Boys A team who finished 7th in the Boys Relay race. In addition, congratulations to the Girls B 
team who came first out of all the B teams that entered the event. Given that there were over 100 
teams competing from about 50 Cambridgeshire schools, this is a great achievement. 

Well done to all those who took part, both in the actual event and in the training sessions. Also a 
huge thank you to all the adults who helped with transport and supported the runners. Well done 
everyone!!!! 

 

National ESF Football Tournament 

  

Well done all of you, a great result.   

Mrs Inman 

 

 

 
 

Remember that Monday 6th May is the May Day Bank Holiday.  We look forward to seeing all the  
children back in school on Tuesday 7th May. 
 
Have a lovely bank holiday weekend. 

 

Lesley Birch        Helen Lorimer 

Executive Principal       Headteacher 

On Saturday 27th April, 
a group of boys 
travelled to Butlins in 
Skegness to take part in 
the National ESF 
Football Tournament.   

They were against 
teams from all over the 
country and the boys 
came second overall.  
This is a fantastic 
achievement and we 
are very proud of the 
boys who took part.  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

  



 
 

 
New dates added to the Calendar will be highlighted in green. 

Orange represents holiday dates 
Summer term 2019 
May Day Bank Holiday                     Monday 6th May  
Year 6 SATs week      Monday 13th May to Thursday 16th May 
PTA Race Night      Thursday 16th May 
Class Photographs      Friday 17th May 
Online Safety Workshop     Tuesday 21st May 2:00pm 
Year 5 Disco       Thursday 23rd May 
Charity Walk       Friday 24th May 
Year 3 Cake Sale      Friday 24th May 
Half Term Holiday                             Monday 27th - Friday 31st May 
Arts Evening       Wednesday 19th June 
Year 6 IVC Transition Days    Monday 24th June ï Wed 26th June 
Staff Training Day                              Friday 21st June 
Open Mic Night      Thursday 27th June 6:30pm 
Year 3 Botanic Garden Trip    Wednesday 3rd July 
Year 6 Performance      10th July 6:30pm and 12th July 2pm 
Sports Day       Monday 15th July  

Years 3/4 am 
         Years 5/6 pm 
Year 6 Grafham Water Trip    Wednesday 17th ï Friday 19th July 
Year 6 Disco       Tuesday 23rd July 
Last Day of Term                               Wednesday 24th July  
 

Autumn Term 2019 
Staff Training Day      Tuesday 3rd September  
Autumn Term Opens     Wednesday 4th September 
Half Term Holiday      Monday 21st - Friday 25th October 
Staff Training Day      Monday 28th October 
Autumn Term Closes     Friday 20th December 
 
Spring Term 2020 
Staff Training Day      Monday 6th January 
Spring Term Opens      Tuesday 7th January 
Half Term Holiday      Monday 17th - Friday 21st February 
Last day of Term for Children    Thursday 2nd April 
Staff Training Day/Spring Term Closes  Friday 3rd April 
 
Summer Term 2020 
Summer Term Opens     Monday 20th April 
May Day Bank Holiday     Monday 4th May 
Half Term Holiday      Monday 25th - Friday 29th May 
Staff Training Day      Friday 19th June 
Summer Term Closes     Tuesday 21st July  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjIuvrv_aHMAhVHLhoKHXkXAdsQjRwIBw&url=http://fantasticpixcool.com/important%2Bdate%2Bclipart&psig=AFQjCNEAj9KQp3zIFUtrUHMMZssWHeS-Dg&ust=1461405496676272


 
 

8G@S½R on in  our  village  and  

surrounding  area  
 

 
Year 3 Football - Histon Hornets U8 
 
Histon & Impington pupils/residents are welcome to join free "open" training sessions with the 
Hornets. 
 
Wednesdays 6 -7pm until 22nd May at Impington Village College field 
and 
Fridays 5:30 - 6:30pm 10th and 17th May at Histon Rec 
 
You'll need Shin pads, Suitable footwear and water to drink. 
No booking, just turn up. 
 
Please note both teams are currently full, this is an opportunity to play some extra football. 
 
Any questions, please contact: 
Adrian Spicer - adrian@spicer77.co.uk 
Richard Brown - histonhornetswhite@gmail.com 
 
 
Village Wellbeing Week 4th - 13th May 
 
This starts on Saturday 4th May with a village activities fair at the St Andrews Centre and on 
Sunday 5th there are free opportunities at the rec to try:  
 

¶ archery 10am - midday 

¶ table tennis at the rec 4.30 to 6.30pm 
 
Other events include a stress management workshop on Wednesday 7th May 7-8pm at the Junior 
School and a Mindful morning at the Library on Thursday 8th from 10am ïmidday. 
 
There is a four week Mindfulness course starting on Monday 13th May 7.30pm to 8.30pm at the St 
Andrews Centre. 
 
Full information on the week's activities www.hiwellbeing.org.uk 
 
 
Girls football Training for Years 2,3 & 4 
 
Any girl interested in playing is invited to attend the first training session at the Recreation Ground 
next Tuesday 5.30pm to 6.30pm- we hope this will lead to a new  Hornets girls team being formed 
for next season. 
 
For info email neilsdavies12@gmail.com 
 
 
 

mailto:adrian@spicer77.co.uk
mailto:histonhornetswhite@gmail.com
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/h/1l5fuycy3kw04/?&cs=wh&v=b&to=neilsdavies12@gmail.com


 
 

Hockey and Athletics Activities at rec  
 
There are places available for both activities: 
  

¶ Hockey 5-6pm on Wednesdays on Rec MUGA 

¶ Athletics 5-6pm on Fridays 
 
To register contact neilsdavies12@gmail.com 
 
 
Histon & Impington Skatepark Project 
 
Free skateboard lessons are available on Monday 6th May at Orchard Park Skatepark. 
 
See for info www.shreddersskatesschool.co.uk and for contact details to book the lessons which 
must be booked in advance please. 
 
 
Histon Hornets SSE Wildcats Centre 
 
This is a new girls weekly football activity taking place every Friday 5-6pm at the Recreation 
Ground. 
 
The Centre is for girls aged 5-11 and aims to provide an opportunity for any girl interested in 
playing football to do so in a fun and engaging environment. New and existing players are 
welcome. The emphasis is having fun, making friends and playing football. 
 
The Centre will be lead by Phil Mullen and supported Hornets volunteers and the cost will be £2 
per week. 
 
Please register at https://faevents.thefa.com/EventDetails?sessionId=2597 or otherwise come on 
Friday . 
 
 
Histon Worry Tree Café opening Wednesday 8th May  
 
The café offers a safe and supportive space in our communities for those suffering a downturn in 
their mental wellbeing perhaps through loneliness, isolation, overwhelmed, anxiety or depression. 
 
The café takes place on the second and fourth Wednesdays of the month between 5 & 7pm at the 
St Andrews Café, is free of charge and is for anyone over the age of 18 wherever you live.  
 
This is a supportive space but it is not therapy. However you can be signposted to therapeutic 
services and other available options. 
 
 

http://www.shreddersskatesschool.co.uk/
https://faevents.thefa.com/EventDetails?sessionId=2597


 
 

 


